USD 316 BOARD OF EDUCATION

June 20, 2022 7:00 PM GOLDEN PLAINS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL LIBRARY, 210 W 6TH, SELDEN, KS

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Bruggeman at 7:00 PM in the Library of the Elementary School. Present were members Jeremy Schiltz, Chad Focke, Matt Cheney, Jason Rogers and Jay Todd. Davis Rath was absent. Others present were Mary Ellen Welshhon, Superintendent, Ashley Arnberger, Principal, Betty Hickert, Clerk, Nicole Schiltz, Deputy Clerk, Parker Christensen, Transportation Director, Brandy Spresser, Daycare Director.

It was moved by Focke, seconded by Rogers to approve the agenda as presented (Motion carried 6-0)

Consent Items:

It was moved by Todd, seconded by Schiltz to approve the consent items. (Motion carried 6-0)

Minutes from the May 16, 2022 regular meeting and May 2, 2022 special meeting

Treasurers' report, check #48374-48465, ACH #5413-5476, bank reconcilements, encumbrance report, cash summary and other financial reports

Activity account bank reconciliation.

Gifts and Grants – Crow's Nest: Meier Farms \$1500.

REPORTS:

Transportation: Parker Christensen – see attached

Daycare – Brandy Spresser – We had one family exit; however, three new in August and one in January. Child Care Awareness grant \$1800 per month until June of 2023

NWKTC – Paul Bruggeman – no report

NWKESC – Jay Todd- Conversation on budget. Informed that all SPED spots were filled for 2022-2023.

Administrative Assistant – Travis Smith

- 1. The GP girls took 6th overall at state track. State placers: Emma Weiner, State Champion 3200, State Runner Up 1600, Breanna Rath State Runner Up Triple Jump, Anette Hernandez 8th 1600, 4 x 800 Emma Weiner, Anette Hernandez, Sidney Taylor, Rayna Taylor 6th. All those girls medaled.
- 2. Ethan Weiner also finished up his season at state, but did not place
- 3. Ethan Shea, Roberto Loya and Jovanny Infante participated in the 6-man All-Star game. Their team won 25-19.
- 4. The KSHSAA enrollment multiplier passed all the classes but 5 and 6A but received enough votes overall to pass. It now goes to the State Board of Education and eventually the legislature as they would have to change in their bylaws how students are counted.

Principal- Ashley Arnberger

- Summer sports/ weight activities are in full swing
- Did not receive any grant funds from Hansen Foundation for crow's nest.
- Russ said he found some electrical lines running from the scoreboard to the crow's nest in white PVC pipe that were live and exposed. He is going to properly enclose them, that was not in his quote but a safety issue.
- Summer Maintenance
 - Selden
 - Loran has been busy shampooed all carpets, assisting with classroom moves and has done some painting
 - Rexford
 - Termite treatment was completed a week and a half ago at HS/MS.
 - Bill has been making good progress in the kitchen
 - Fixed/rebuilt door frames (SPED & Travis)
- Behavior Social Emotional Learning (BSEL) training was completed
 - June 7th all teachers
 - June 8th BSEL Vetting Team

Mary Ellen Welshhon – Superintendent

- Attended USA Conference in Wichita
- Budget Workshop was held June 16th in Oakley
 - HB 2567 requires a board approved needs assessment for each building, and published on website
- \$8000 in donations have been received for crow's nest
- Golden Plains Schools received approval for accreditation by ARC
- ESSER III in Secondary Review

OLD BUSINESS:

It was moved by Schiltz, seconded by Cheney to table negotiations until next meeting. (Motion carried 6-0).

NEW BUSINESS:

It was moved by Schiltz, seconded by Rogers to approve the lunch fees for 2022-2023. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Todd, seconded by Schiltz to approve the meal charge policy. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Schiltz, seconded by Cheney to approve enrollment fees for 2022-2023. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Focke, seconded by Rogers to proceed with collection of outstanding enrollment fees for 2021-2022. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Todd, seconded by Schiltz to approve KASB Policy updates. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Schiltz, seconded by Rogers to approve changes to Bonnie Cameron's contract for 2022-2023. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Focke, seconded by Todd to approve Katie Koerperich as Head Provider for Little Paws Daycare at the salary of \$15.00 per hour with benefits. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Todd, seconded by Rogers to approve Christina Bueno as a full time Daycare provider starting in August at the hourly rate of \$13.00 per hour with benefits. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Schiltz, seconded by Focke to accept with regret the resignation of Tammy Miller as Head Cook at the High School and Tammy Hollibaugh as Paraeducator. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Schiltz, seconded by Rogers to approve Pamela Dipman as Paraeducator, 35 hours per week at the rate of \$13.64. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Todd, seconded by Focke to table approval for Blue Cross Blue Shield rates for 2022-2023 to June 28th Special Board meeting. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Rogers, seconded by Cheney to approve revised handbooks for Daycare, Teachers, Para educators, Classified, and Student, along with the addition of the Sponsor handbook. (Motion carried 6-0).

It was moved by Schiltz, seconded by Cheney to approve the mini splits in the Kindergarten room and 4th grade room. (Motion carried 6-0).

The next meeting is a special meeting set for Tuesday, June 28, 2022 at 7:00 AM
in the Selden Elementary Library. The next regular meeting is scheduled for
Monday, July 18, 2022 at 7:00 PM in the Selden Elementary Library.

There being no further business, motion by Cheney, seconded by Focke to adjourn the meeting at 8:24 PM. (Motion carried 6-0).

President	Date
Clerk	Date